Letterhead


Date

Dear {Congressman/Senator}:

We are {insert type of business here} in the State of {insert state}.  We self-fund our employees’ health benefits.  Hospital costs affect everyone.  The goal is to make health care costs manageable.  This requires that people know the cost of hospital services before the bill is received.
A price transparency provision of the Affordable Care Act (ACA) has always had bi-partisan support.  It would help to lower costs, and more importantly, help to make Americans better-informed consumers of health care, without sacrificing quality.  It may also avoid the loss of many jobs or the loss of coverage for workers.  It is a win-win-win-win.  Our Company is involved with our national association who is working with a large business association, AFL-CIO, and Consumers Union toward the goal of making hospital transparency a reality.  Everyone agrees that health care costs can only be managed if there are informed consumers.
The problem is that the Department of HHS seems to avoid promulgating enforceable regulations to require hospital transparency.  The provision is Section 2718(e) of TITLE XXVII of the Public Service Act, as amended by the ACA.  Section 2718(e) is simple and says:

“Standard Hospital Charges – Each hospital operating within the United States shall for each year establish (and update) and make public (in accordance with guidelines developed by the Secretary) a list of the hospital’s standard charges for items and services provided by the hospital, including for diagnosis-related groups established under section 1886(d)(4) of the Social Security Act.”

Health care costs can only be contained if health care consumers are allowed to understand the cost of services at hospitals.  The hospital can change its pricing at any time.  Disclosure does not require hospital to freeze prices or to provide specific discounts or deductions from their prices.
Consumers see the price of goods they are buying before they buy.  No one would expect a consumer to buy a car and wait for a bill to see how much it cost.  Informed consent is essential for medical treatment.  But patients are not allowed to know the cost of services at hospitals until AFTER the hospital bills for the services.  There have been many stories in national media this year that indicate how variant the price of hospital services can be for the same service.

The regulation is common sense.  Hospitals have the information.  These are the standard charges on which their Medicare, Medicaid and network prices are based.  There is no need to create new information by the hospital officials.  All that is required is disclosure.
If transparency is the element that Americans need to better understand the cost of health care, then it is necessary for hospitals to disclose this information.  This year alone, HHS has issued volumes of regulations regarding health care.  Their inaction on this matter is incomprehensible.  It is simply common sense consumer information.

The concept is not new.  California has a similar law, but they forgot to include any enforcement, so it is simply ignored by hospitals.  So, to avoid that same uselessness, we (and we hope you) will urge HHS to include some workable enforcement mechanism.

Sincerely,
{Name}
{Title}
